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The following Geotechnical Engineering Study prepared by ECS Southeast, LLP, Inc. for the Pender 

County Law Enforcement Center is dated May 24, 2022 and is included in this Project Manual for 

information only and is not part of the Contract Documents. 

 

The opinions expressed in these reports are those of the Geotechnical Engineer and represent their 

interpretation of the subsurface conditions, tests and the results of analyses which they have conducted.  

Should the data contained in these reports not be adequate for the Contractor’s and/or Bidder’s purposes, 

they may make, prior to bidding, their own explorations, tests and analyses. 

 

The accuracy or completeness of the data is not warranted or guaranteed by the Owner or the Architect, 

and in no event is it to be considered part of the Contract Documents.  The Owner and Architect expressly 

disclaim any responsibility for the data as being representative of the conditions and materials which may 

be encountered.  Contractors and/or Bidders are encouraged to conduct their own soil and subsurface 

investigations, examinations, tests and exploratory borings to determine the nature of the soil conditions 

underlying the Project site. 

 

 

Refer to the following pages. 

 

 

 














































































































































